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Dear members of the Lisieux community, 
 

Bonjour! 
 

Currently, I am in the process of interviewing prospective Prep 

students and their parents for the 2020 school year. It is a time-

consuming but very rewarding task. I get to hear about why families 

have chosen to apply to Lisieux and what parents most deeply want 

for their child’s education. The current situation in Torquay offers 

great options for primary education; there is a smorgasbord of 

different schools on offer. What I hear back from families is that they 

value our focus on wellbeing, our dedication to outdoor learning, our 

class structure, the caring relationships which underpin our learning 

community and most significantly (because all good schools should be 

able to offer these listed things) families who are choosing Lisieux are 

consciously choosing a faith-based education. This will always be our 

point of difference and is our key mission. It’s why we are here. 
 

This term, all our members of staff, in teams of 3 or 4, have had the 

opportunity to visit a primary school and to observe its practices. It 

has been the most extraordinary professional development exercise as 

we have observed schools which have turned around enrolment or 

learning outcome trends; repurposed spaces; re-imagined the way the 

school day works; integrated sustainable practices, and so on. We are 

very grateful to the following schools for their generosity and 

openness: Christ the King, Newcomb; Wooranna Park Primary; St 

John’s, Footscray; and, St James, Sebastopol. Our task now as a staff 

team is to take the observations we have gathered, combined with our 

learning from Restorative Practices training and the data gathered 

from our first Lisieux Community Survey, and identify some key 

priorities going forward. Two of those first goals are to: 

• Represent graphically ‘who we are’ and ‘what we stand for’ as a 

Torquay Catholic primary school; 

• Re-write our Respectful Relationships Policy to more accurately 

reflect our school values and practices. 

As we determine further priorities, I look forward to sharing these 

with you, and as always, to working in partnership with our families to 

keep our mission clear, alive and authentic. 
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SCHOOL CALENDAR 
 

 

 

JUNE 
 

Sun 23rd   First Eucharist 

Celebration at 

  St Therese Church 

  8:30am – 9:30am 

 

Mon 24th  Offers of Enrolment 

letters posted to 

Prep 2020 families 
 

  June Birthday 

morning tea with 

Principal 

 

Tue 25th   Advisory Council 

Meeting 7pm 

 

Wed 26th  Semester One 

Reports sent home 

 

Thur 27th  Pyjama Day & 

Sausage Sizzle 

  $5 fundraiser 

 

Fri 28th   Last Day Term 2 

  Classes conclude 

  3:15pm 

 

July 
 

Tues 16th  TERM 3 

COMMENCES 
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Stage Two building project 

With great excitement I can confirm that with the State Government allocation of 4 million dollars to 

our Stage Two project, this building work should be able to commence in 2020. Currently, a building 

sub-committee has been formed with representatives from our Advisory Council, an educational brief 

has been prepared and interviews with architects will shortly take place. Stay tuned for more details as 

they become available. 
 

God’s blessings for the week ahead, 
 

Susan Ryan 

Principal 

Susan.ryan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRAYER 

Blessed are you, Winter, dark season of waiting, you affirm the dark seasons of our lives, forecasting 

the weather of waiting in hope. 

Blessed are you, Winter, you faithfully guard a life unseen, calling those who listen deeply to discover 

Winter rest. 

Blessed are you, Winter, frozen and cold on the outside, within your silent, nurturing womb you 

warmly welcome all that longs for renewal. 

Blessed are you, Winter, you teach us valuable lessons about waiting in darkness with hope and trust. 

Blessed are you, Winter, season of blood red sunsets and star-filled long, dark night, faithfully you pour 

out your beauty. 

Our special prayers are with our First Eucharist candidates who will celebrate this special sacrament on 

Sunday.  Lord Jesus,  

Members of our community are warmly invited to share in this celebration and also to offer special 

prayers for the following students:  Nicholas Asmus, Luke Brooks, Daphne Mayes, Aida Rieniets, 

Chelsea Spagnuolo, Angus Thorley, Ava Schoenicke. 

May they be blessed as they come forward for the first time to receive Holy Communion on Sunday. 
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SCHOOL INFORMATION 

UNIFORM MATTERS 

As the term has progressed we have noticed an increasing number of students out of correct uniform. 

Included in this edition of The Tide is a full copy of our Uniform Policy which is also available via 

our website. 

In particular, please note expectations regarding hair being tied back; correct footwear (black 

leather shoes / boots with uniform not sneakers); colour of socks. Rugby jumpers are optional 

items to be worn with PE uniform only. 

We remind families that compliance with school uniform is required as a condition of enrolment at 

Lisieux. 

 

 

FRENCH LANGUAGE THIS WEEK AT LISIEUX 

New language: 

Veux (want) 

Peux (can) 

Doit (have to / must) 

Er (infinitive) (to + verb) 

 

New phrases with recycled language: 
Je veux manger - I want to eat. 

Je ne veux pas jouer - I do not want to play.  

Tu ne peux pas travailler avec Lucy - You can not  work with Lucy. 

Madame ne doit pas chuchoter - Mrs ….. must not whisper.  

Lucy peux jouer avec moi - Lucy can play with me. 

Thomas doit parler avec Luke - Thomas must speak with Luke. 

 

 

SCHOOL PRODUCTION UPDATE 

Thank you for your incredible offers of assistance for the school production in September. We are still 

keen to hear further from any helper with specific dancing/directing/ acting experience who could act 

as a coach to students during school hours. We will be in touch early in Term 3 to organise working 

groups, and tasks to be done. Many thanks for your support. 

 

 

CHICKEN MINDING 

Hello! With one week to go in the term we are seeking holiday baby sitters for the chickens. If you are 

able to pop up to school, feed them and let them out for a walk we would love to hear from you! 

Please let zoe.vagg@lisieux.catholic.edu.au if you can help out. Merci! 
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UNIFORM POLICY   

Purpose 

At Lisieux Catholic Primary School, students wear a compulsory student uniform with a sense of 

pride in belonging to the school community. The student uniform promotes equity and equality, self-

discipline and care. While at school and in the community, students represent the values of the 

School by proudly wearing the uniform, reflecting the high standard of behaviour required of a 

Lisieux Catholic Primary School student. 

 

This document sets out the circumstances and manner in which the student uniform is to be worn. 

 

Policy 

1. Full student uniform must always be worn at all times during the school day, and to and from 

the School, and during official School activities, unless advised otherwise by the Principal or 

Principal Delegate. 

2. The full student uniform (Winter, Summer or Physical Education) is set out in the attached 

schedule.  

3. Whenever the student uniform is worn, students should consider themselves to be 

ambassadors for the School, whether at an official event or not. 

4. The Lisieux Catholic Primary School community strives to ensure all families have access to 

all compulsory uniform items. 

5. For students with hair longer than shoulder length, hair must be neatly tied back for health 

and safety reasons. 

Procedure 

1. All Lisieux uniform items can be purchased from Bellarine Uniforms, 63 Myers Street, 

Geelong. 

2. The uniform is to be worn in full, not mixing seasons together or wearing part of the uniform. 

3. The uniform is to be worn neatly, kept clean and tidy, and be respected as an extension of the 

School’s reputation within the community. 

4. All items of clothing are the responsibility of the student. The School takes no responsibility 

for lost or damaged items. 

 

UNIFORM 
 

TERM 1 & 4 – SUMMER   TERM 2 & 3 – WINTER 

Dress OR short with blouse  Winter skirt with shirt, navy tights/socks 

Shorts with shirt     Navy pant with shirt/ blouse, pullover 

Navy or white socks 

Slouch hat 
 

ALL YEAR 
Black leather shoes 

School bag    

 

PE UNIFORM 

Sports skort with polo 

Sports short with polo 

Tracksuit pants 

Soft shell jacket (optional) 

Rugby top (optional) 

Socks – plain white sports sock 

 
 



 

LISIEUX CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL, TORQUAY                                    

 

  

 

  

 

  

  



 

LISIEUX CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL, TORQUAY                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

LISIEUX CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL, TORQUAY                                    

 

 

 

  
 
 

 

LISIEUX BALL UPDATE 

 
 

Only 44 sleeps to go...if you haven’t gotten your ticket please don’t delay!!  

Tickets can be purchased here https://www.trybooking.com/BBMAP 
 

Do you have a business you'd like to promote at our event? Or know someone you think might be interested, 

 please find out more here https://forms.gle/KdAhM33xjYTwdvTT6 

 

 Saturday 3 August 2019 at 6:30pm 
 

 

 

 

LOCATION 

RACV Torquay Resort 

1 Great Ocean Road, Torquay, VIC 3228 
 

P & F News  

https://www.trybooking.com/BBMAP
https://forms.gle/KdAhM33xjYTwdvTT6?fbclid=IwAR1q9Q63GSOC3Kw6iUUoZzLr46xZ91qgC4Gao12djTSBNRl4jNTLNNlaxew
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LISIEUX VEGGIE BOXES ARE 

BACK! 

 
Now in three sizes  

Small box  $40           Medium box  $60          Large box   $90 

 

Why buy your veggies through Lisieux?  

 5% of every box donated back to the school by Organic Mojo 

 For every $500 donated, a box worth $75 will go to a family in need 

 Friends and family can order which further helps support our kids 

 Recipe ideas that align to items in your order 

 100% Australian Certified Organic and Bio-Dynamic fresh produce 

 Supporting our farmers to live and work in a healthy environment 

 Reducing waste which contributes to a happy planet earth 

 Select from 3 options – mixed box, only fruit or only veggies 

 Order 1 week, 4 weeks or ongoing weekly subscription you can 

manage online 

 New easy online ordering system 

 

Pick ups will always be Friday afternoon at school.  

 

Go to https://www.organicmojo.com.au/shop?category=Schools to place 

an order!  
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